October 2023



wePray (formerly the Prayer Memo) is an invitation to Indiana-Michigan Mennonite Conference Churches to submit prayer requests and to pray for one another. Each week, we will feature one congregation on a rotating schedule. Please feel free to include these in your bulletin/newsletter or verbally in your worship services.

October 1 – 7 Hopewell Mennonite Church Pastor: Joel Short

We thank God for continued community engagement with Seniors of Hope, a monthly gathering for Seniors. In October we will begin a process of listening for the Spirit's direction for vision and mission for the next few years. Please pray for this process, and that we might have listening ears and willing hearts.

October 8 - 14

Hudson Lake Mennonite Church Co-Pastors: Marcella Hershberger, Marcia Carpenter

We would appreciate continued prayer as we move through transition looking at the recommendations given by the transitional pastor. We praise God for the calls from within the congregation for new leadership - two quarter time co-pastors and an elder. God provides!

October 15 - 21

Kalamazoo Mennonite Fellowship

Pastor: Grant Miller

Through the warm months, KMF has been blessed to meet outside again for worship. Pray for newly appointed congregational leaders as we enter another season of discernment and witness.

October 22 - 28

Kern Road Mennonite Church Transitional Pastors: Steve Slagel, Sean Swanson

Prayer for the congregation as they enter into this season of transition.

October 29 - November 4

Maple River Mennonite Church Pastor: Michelle Merchant